
Troop   363-   Parent/Committee   
Meeting   Minutes   8-20-19  

 
● Pledge:    Rachel   Haralson  

 
● Prayer:     Kevin   Franke  

 
● Treasure’s   Report:     Treasurer   not   present  

 
 

 
Items   Reviewed   and   Decided   at   this   month’s   meeting   are   noted   below:  
 

● Popcorn   Report:     Brenda   Colier   reported   that   the   show   and   sell   popcorn   dates   are  
decided   and   are   posted   in   the   Trail’s   End   app.   All   scouts   must   register   on   the   app   for  
show   and   sell   dates   to   get   credit   at   the   day   of   sale.   Card   readers   have   been   ordered   for  
those   wishing   to   be   able   to   take   credit   card   orders.   Door   to   door   sales   will   begin   on  
October   5th.   All   scouts   must   use   the   Trail’s   End   app   to   enter   orders   as   they   are   received,  
in   order   for   the   scout   to   get   credit.   

 
● Eagle   Candidates:     Mr.   Kye   Franke   distributed   the   Eagle   Project   Coordinators   Report,  

and   listed   the   scout   candidates   that   are   currently   working   on   their   Eagle   projects.   There  
are   currently   8   scouts   that   have   begun,   or   are   in   the   process   of   their   Eagle   Project.   Mr.  
Franke   advised   parents   present   that   each   project   takes   approximately   6   months   to  
complete.  

 
● YPT:     Parents   were   reminded   that   all   must   complete   the   Youth   Protection   Training  

provided   on   the   BSA   website   in   order   to   attend   or   chaperone   scouting   events.  
 

● Cinch-Roping   Fiesta   Fundraiser:     Our   troop   has   been   asked   to   participate   in   a  
community   service/fundraiser   at   the   roping   fiesta   event   October   25th-26th   held   at   the  
Spur   Arena.   The   troop   was   asked   to   provide   the   evening   cleanup   following   the   event.  
The   troop   can   collect   aluminum   cans   and   turn   them   in   for   recycling.   The   committee  
voted   and   approved   this   event.   It   will   be   lead   by   adult   leader,   Will   Sherman.  
 

● Court   of   Honor:     The   next   Court   of   Honor   will   be   held   October   22nd.  
 

● Council   Recruitment   Week:    Troop   363   will   participate   in   the   Texas   Southwest   Council  
Recruitment   week   on   September   17th   in   place   of   our   regular   troop   meeting.   Three   teams  
will   be   divided   among   three   schools,   with   one   team   leader.   The   intention   is   to   complete  
the   applications   and   answer   questions   to   recruit   new   scouts/cub-scouts   into   the   district.  



Minutes   8-20-19  
 

● Winter   Camp:    Kevin   Franke   spoke   to   the   parents   and   committee   members   regarding  
Winter   Camp--to   be   held   December   27th-30th.   They   are   in   need   of   parents   who   are  
willing   to   teach   Merit   Badges   for   the   scouts.   Any   questions   or   concerns   regarding   camp  
need   to   be   directed   to   Kevin   Franke.  
 

 
Motion   to   close   committee   meeting:    Kye   Franke  
Motion   Seconded:    Will   Sherman   
  


